Grove Orchestra Association Meeting for Monday, November 15, 2021


Members in Attendance: 
Carolyn Berger, President
Megan York, Treasurer
Gabriela
Olivia’s Mom (didn’t get her name)
Jennifer Malone, Secretary

Tuxedo Shirts: 
$675 were sold for student tuxedo shirts.  The company charged a 7% shipping charge, so in the future we will raise the price to $16/shirt to cover the new shipping charges.  Megan York made the motion to raise the prices next year and Jennifer Malone second the motion.

Spiritwear Sale: 
40 students purchased spiritwear, with $929 in sales.  The goal of spiritwear is to keep our students excited about the activities that they participate in and have an opportunity to show their pride throughout their day.

Patron of the Orchestra:  
We had a wonderful turnout with 20 families participating.  It was decided that Mrs. Berger and the GOA would send thank you notes to the families that donated.  Profit made was $710.

Winter Concert: Wednesday, December 8, 2021
· Students will arrive at 6:15pm
· Concert begins at 7pm
Upon arrival, students will put their own cumberbunds and ties on.  These items will be located on their chairs.  Volunteer parents will be available to help those in need.  After the concert, as students return to the orchestra room, parents will be available to help collect ties and cumberbunds.  

Please note, each child will be allowed 2 tickets in order to maintain COVID mitigation procedures.  Bleachers and chair seats will be set up in pods of 2 people with spacing in between for social distancing.  

Dairy Queen Blizzards will be sold as a pre-order option only, with “grab and go” pick-up following the concert.  Flyers will go home next week and all orders are due by Tuesday, November 30.  After the concert, those that purchased DQ Blizzards will walk to the cafeteria for pick-up, but be asked to exit through Door 15.  This will keep traffic flowing in one direction to avoid crowds gathering.  All other concert attendees will exit immediately through Door 12.  



Approval for Funds: 
Students are involved in a November Practice Challenge, with a chance to win a raffle ticket for 5 days of practice.  GOA has approved $200 in funds for various prizes.  GOA also approved Mrs. Berger to reach out to Guest Conductor and Musicians to see who is available and what they charge.  

EGHS/8th Grade Orchestra Night: potentially first week of January
This program allows our 8th graders an opportunity to see what the orchestra program at the high school looks like.  Mrs. Brown, EGHS Orchestra Director will work with Mrs. Berger and let us know the details at a later date.

Meeting adjourned at 6:54pm.

